
GOVERNMENT OF KERALA 

No:A5/83/2021/Home 
Home(A)Departnient 
Thiruvananthapuram, 

Dated:04/ 08/2021 

CIRCULAR 

Sub: Home Department -Police Establishment - General guidelines based 
on the recommendations of Justice C.N Ramachandran Nair 
Commission Report-reg 

Ref: D.O Letter No: T9/9846/2018/PHQ ,dated 16.02.2021 from the State 
Pdiice Chief. 

Justice C.N. Ramachandran Nair Commission on Police and Prisons 
Reforms has recommended that the Police officers engaged in investigation of 
major crimes may not be disturbed through transfers at the fag end of the 
investigation of the cases unless compelling circamstances are there, because 
the same will affect early completion of investigation, filing of charge-sheet etc. 

The following general insttuëtions are issued regarding the transfer of 
the Police officers who are engaged in investigation of major crime cases. 

The Police officers engaged in investigation of major crimes should not 
generally be disturbed through transfers at the fag end of the 
investigation of the cases. But the same may be resorted under certain 
special circumstahces 
The investigation Officer may continue the investigation of an important 
case even if he is transferred to another place. 

S.Udayakumar 
Joint Secretary 

State Police Chief, Kerala , Thiruvananthapuram 
Assistant Inspector General, PHQ 
Deputy Inspector General (Thiruvananthapuram, Ernakulam, Thrissur 
and Kann.ur Ranges) 
All Superintendents Of Police/ Commissioners of Police 

jb1ic Relation Department (Web & New Media) 

Forwarded by Order 

40,  
Section Officer 




